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Memorandum 

To: City of Franklin Economic Development Commission 

From: Rhoni Oliver, Community Development Specialist 

Date: March 8, 2017 

Re: Case C 2017-18: Heartland Machine & Engineering, LLC  

 

Summary: 

1. On March 18th, 2013, the Franklin Common Council passed Resolution No. 2013-11, approving a 
10-year tax abatement on real property with a 2% Economic Development Fee for Heartland 
Machine & Engineering, located at 2848 N. Graham Road. 
 

2. Actual and estimated benefits, as projected for 2016: 

 Estimated on SB-1 Actual in 2016  Difference 
Employees Retained 18 20 2 
Salaries $1,080,144 $1,425,767 $345,623 
New Employees 7 0 -7 
Salaries $364,000 $0 -$364,000 
Total Employees 25 20 -5 
Total Salaries $1,444,144 $1,425,767 -$18,377 
Average Hourly Salaries $27.77 $34.27 $6.50 
Real Property Improvements $800,000 $1,102,251 $302,251 

 

3. Heartland Machine & Engineer planned to construct this building in 2013. It was not finished in 
2013, but it was finished in 2014. They have exceeded their estimated real property 
improvement value by $302,251.  
 

4. Heartland Machine is down five employees from the estimate on the SB-1 form; however, Sandy 
Bennett, Controller for Heartland Machine, explains in her letter dated February 8th  that the 
company has been successful in retaining the 18 jobs estimated on their SB-1 Form, and they 
plan to add another sales person in 2017.  The average hourly wage is higher than estimated. 
The numbers reported on the CF-1 form for employees retained and new employees included 
turnover, therefore the total current employees number and salaries was used.  
 



5. The real property tax abatement for Heartland Machine & Engineering, LLC, is scheduled to 
expire in tax year 2024 payable 2025. The final compliance review will take place in 2025. 

Staff Recommendation: Approval 
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